








  

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held before the City of Cornelius 
Planning Commission on Tuesday, September 26, 2023 at 7:00 pm.  You may participate in the 
meeting in-person at the Cornelius City Council Chambers at 1355 N Barlow Street, online via the 
Zoom meeting platform at https://.zoom.us/j/88657023542, or by phone by calling 1- (253) 215-
8782 and using Meeting ID: 886 5702 3542, to consider the following: 
 
Request: A Type III Design Review and Planned Unit Development Conditional Use Permit (DR-
71-23 & CUP/PUD-03-23) application to replace an existing elementary school at 200 N. 14th 
Avenue with a new elementary school with parking and play areas while retaining the cafeteria 
and gym for repurposing at a later date.   
Applicant: Forest Grove School District 
Applicant’s Representative: Melissa Slotemaker, AICP, AKS Engineering and Forestry. 
Property Owner: Forest Grove School District 
Location: 200 N. 14th Avenue 
Map: Township 1 North, Range 3W Map 33 DD, Tax Lot 4500 ⁓ 8.32 acres in size 
Zone: Corridor Commercial, CC 
Land Use Designation: Public Facilities, within Town Center 
Applicable Review Criteria: Cornelius Municipal Code (CMC) 18.10 & 18.15 (Application & 
Review Procedures) and CMC 18.65 Corridor Commercial (CC), CMC 18.100 (Site Design 
Review), CMC 18.105 (Conditional Use Permit), CMC 18.110 (Planned Unit Development), 
CMC 18.143 (Transportation Facilities), CMC 18.145 (Off Street Parking and Loading), and 
CMC18.145 (Solar Access for New Development).   
 
At the time and place listed above, all persons will be given a reasonable opportunity to testify 
either for or against the proposal. Testimony may be either in oral or written form and must be 
relevant to the applicable criteria, cited above, upon which the proposal will be evaluated. At the 
public hearing, the Planning Commission Chair will open the public hearing, a staff report will be 
presented, the applicant will be given the opportunity to make a presentation, interested persons 
will be called on to speak for or against the proposal, Commissioners will ask questions, the 
applicant will be given the opportunity to rebut testimony, staff will be given the opportunity to 
provide closing remarks and the public hearing will be closed.  At this point, all testimony is 
complete and the planning commission will deliberate on the facts and findings in the staff report 
and testimony.   
 
In order for an issue to be considered for appeal, it must be raised before the close of the record of 
the public hearing. Such issues must be raised with sufficient specificity so as to afford the hearing 
body and the parties an adequate opportunity to respond to each issue. If no continuance is granted 
at the hearing, any participant in the hearing may request the record remain open for at least seven 
days after the hearing. 
 
A copy of the application, all documents and evidence relied upon by staff and applicable criteria 
are available for review at the Community Development Department, 1300 S. Kodiak Circle. 
Copies may also be purchased at a reasonable cost of 25 cents per page. 
 
If you have questions regarding the application, or would like to submit written comments, you 
may contact Barbara Fryer, Community Development Director, at (503) 357-3011, or 
barbara.fryer@corneliusor.gov.  
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